
Minutes, November 5, 2018 

Attendance:  Wayne, Arlene, Ed, Paul, Marlene, Erv, Karen, Judy, Jeannie, 
Vic, Hank, Joan 
Harvest Dance – attendance was way down from last year; but, income was not too 
bad, thanks to the silent auction. 
Ticket Sales of $468; Silent Auction income of $444 for a total of $912. 
Expenses:  Dance lessons for the high school, $100 
                   Band $200 (Mountain View Real Estate will put in an additional  
                   $100) 
                   Cookies, Rolls, Plates $93.04 

Ed donated the meat and Wayne donated the potato salad. 

Net Income as of this date is $518.96 

Thoughts discussed about the dance:   
# tables should not be taken down until the band is done.   
# Maybe we should run from 4:30 to 6:30 PM since few people stay after 6:30.  The 
music could play for the full two hours and then we would tear down.   
# Is our date in late October the best time (there were a number of Halloween parties on 
Saturday evening that might have impacted our event). 
# Perhaps advertise as a kids costume/dance event. 
# Add a Melodrama Play with key town people as the actors and then have the dance 
afterward. 

Interact – Ed attended the Interact meeting on Monday and thanked them for helping at 
the dinner. 

Interact Dinner on November 12th – Ed has frozen brisket left over from the picnic and 
could serve BBQ sandwiches.  Karen and Joan will do coleslaw.  Jeannie will do a fruit 
salad.  We have cookies, rolls, pop and water left over from the Harvest dinner.  Wayne 
can bring potato salad.  Our RYLA students have been asked to speak and Ed may 
show pictures from Iceland for the program. 

Food Bank – we have $500 in the budget to donate to the local Food Bank.  This 
should be matched by the Town Pump as long as we send in the donation right away.  
Marlene will get a check sent in. 

Calendars- Judy reminded everyone to complete their deliveries.  All should be done 
before Thanksgiving.  Several members are already done or are within two calendars of 
being done. 

Correspondence: 
# Butte Rescue Mission letter asking for donations.  We have already given our 
budgeted $300. 



# Shelter Box purchase – tabled by the club for now.  Perhaps next year. 
# Christmas Stroll is December 8th from 10 AM to 5 PM.  A booth application was 
received.  We need at least 6 people to staff the booth.  Wayne will send out an email to 
see if we have enough volunteers.  Several members said they will not be here or will 
be busy with other things on that day. 

Basketball Ticket Sales – Ed will check with Mr. Lacy to see if the school wants us to 
do the home basketball ticket sales again this year. (Ed will be attending the Interact 
meeting on Nov. 7). 

Christmas Dinner – Joan handed out invitations for the Christmas Party on December 
17th.  Payment and reservation are needed by December 3rd meeting.  Cost is $25.00 
per person for everything. 

Program:  Jeannie filled in for her program.  Topic was an update Love, Inc. 

Wheel – Paul spun and Karen won the pot. 

 

Minutes taken by Arlene 


